February 5, 2013
Dear Parent(s) and Guardian(s),
Greetings!  The Religious Education school year here at Saint Francis of Assisi Parish, Braintree, is moving right along and I am grateful for your continued support and participation in the program.  At this time, I am writing to tell you about the “Created for Love” program (Parish Religious Education Curriculum on Life, Love, and Relationships) developed by Kathleen M. Dardis—formerly a member of the Archdiocese of Boston Respect Life Education Office.  The program will be integrated into the SFA Religious Education curriculum and presented in two parts to students in Grade 7 and Grade 8.

The four-hour program will be condensed down to two class-time sessions to cover a variety of topics including among others:  God’s great love for us; the sacredness of human life; the call to chastity; the role of sex in marriage; some consequences of pre-marital sex; the crime of sexual abuse; and God’s mercy and the Sacrament of Reconciliation.  I have received training in the program and will be teaching/leading the sessions.
Parents are invited to call me with any questions about either the program or the materials.  As well, parents are welcome to make an appointment individually or in small groups to come with questions or for more information.   The first session will take place during the next class session on Tuesday evening, February 26th.  It will include material from lessons:  Freedom; What is Love?; Love & Sex; Is Sex Always an Act of Love?; Love vs. Lust; Character Building: Becoming the Person God Wants Us to Be; Purity of Mind; and Protecting Love (on the virtue of Chastity).  The second session will take place on Tuesday evening, March 12th and include materials from lessons: Sexual Love: Free, Total, Faithful, Fruitful; Sex Outside of God’s Plan: Not Free or Faithful; Sex Outside of God’s Plan: Not Total or Fruitful; Life is Sacred; The Virtue of Modesty; and Starting Over; and Purity of Heart.
If for any reason you decide to opt-out of your son or daughter’s participation in the program, it will be necessary for you to sign a form available from us.  Since the program will take two full class sessions, any who opt out should not attend class those two evenings.

Please call me with any questions or for more information.  It is my hope that we can join together in the process of educating young people to make good decisions and give them tools for remaining healthy and safe.
Peace to you and your family,

Lynne Jensen, DRE
ljensen@sfab.org
